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BUDGET REFERENDUM #5 

 

Bolton Budget Referendum #5 will take place on Tuesday, July 29, from  

6 a.m. to 8 p.m. at Ryba Hall, located behind St. Maurice Church. 

 

REMEMBER TO GET OUT AND VOTE! 

 

 

COFFEE AND CONVERSATION 

LET’S TALK BUDGET PART II 

 

The First Selectman Rodney Fournier, Superintendent David Caruso, and Finance 

Director Jill Collins will continue the budget conversation meeting (try to get 

through the remaining questions from the last session and taking new questions, 

time permitting) on Wednesday, July 23rd, from 5:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. at 

Bolton Town Hall and via Zoom regarding the upcoming budget referendum. WE 

WANT TO HEAR FROM YOU - THE PUBLIC.  

If you would like to join this meeting via Zoom, please email Suellen Kamara at 

skamara@boltonct.gov or call 860-649-8066 ext. 6112 for the Zoom information 

by 3 p.m. 

MEETING WILL BE BROADCAST LIVE ON CVC FOR THOSE WHO WOULD LIKE TO 

WATCH. 
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FROM THE TAX COLLECTOR OFFICE 

 

 

Property Tax Bills: Tax Bills will be mailed out by the end of July AND will 

be available soon to be viewed and paid online. These bills will be due 

August 1, 2025, and must be paid by or postmarked by September 2, 2025, 

to avoid interest.  Interest accrues at 1.5% from the due date of August 1
st

, 

for a total of 18% per year.  Please be aware that if paid late the interest rate 

is 3% from September 3-30
th

. Minimum interest is $2.00 per bill. 

 

The tax bills will be based on a temporary rate of 31 mills that was set by 

the Finance Committee on 7-16-25. 

 

What if I do not receive a tax bill?  

Not receiving a tax bill does not invalidate the tax and/or interest.  If you do 

not receive a tax bill you can check online and print it out with the above 

link and/or call our office if you still do not find it.  

 

Motor Vehicle Accounts: Please make sure to check your car registration to 

make sure it is still active, which could be the reason why you did not 

receive a tax bill.  If there is a lapse in your registration, please call the 

Assessor’s office.  They can add it on to the tax rolls once your registration 

has been renewed to avoid multiple tax bills being due at a later point. 

 

Real Estate Accounts: If you recently paid off your mortgage, switched 

mortgage companies or now pay your own taxes, and you did not receive 

your tax bill please either use the link above to find your account or call our 

office to get a copy of your tax bill.  

 

If you receive a bill that your mortgage holder is supposed to pay, 

please call and forward the bill to the mortgage holder so they have time 

to process and send the payment. 

 

 

 

More information at www.boltonct.gov/departments/tax-collector. 

 

 

 

http://www.boltonct.gov/departments/tax-collector

